The Rt Hon Sir John Hayes CBE MP



22 October 2020

Plai Cllr Blagrow,

Further to previous correspondence, I enclose a copy of the reply that I have now received from the Authority.

If I can be of any further assistance then please do not hesitate to contact me again.

John Hayer

The Rt Hon Sir John Hayes CBE MP South Holland & The Deepings

WILSON, Karen J.

From:

Cooper Sally <sCooper7@anglianwater.co.uk> on behalf of Simpson Peter - Chief

Executive <pSimpson@anglianwater.co.uk>

Sent:

05 October 2020 17:50

To:

DAVIES, Helen

Subject:

West Deeping Parish Council

Dear Sir John

Thank you for your email regarding West Deeping Parish Council.

I am very sorry that the Council has not been kept updated on our investigations into the flooding concerning residents. For ease of reference I have listed the action points below.

- 1. We fitted a new pump at West Deeping pumping station on 2nd October, which our modelling shows should provide an additional flow of 5 L/s to Market Deeping Water Recycling Centre.
- 2. We are currently investigating and building data for the catchments, including West Deeping, which were affected by the prolonged wet weather last winter. These investigations will help our teams to identify possible root causes for the flooding and what actions may be required to reduce the risk. Possible causes could be infiltration of groundwater and surface water ingress into our systems. One aspect of further investigation will involve CCTV surveys, during traditionally wet periods, to identify any areas of infiltration.
- 3. Unfortunately, we do not have any existing flow monitoring within the catchment to be able to provide data relating to anyprivate pumping stations. However, investigations will continue into the flows from those stations, and the impact of these on the Anglian Water sewer network.
- 4. As our investigations are currently ongoing, I am happy for the area manager to attend a future Parish Council meeting to provide an update as and when these investigations are concluded.

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Peter Simpson



Peter Simpson Chief Executive

Anglian Water Services Limited Lancaster House, Lancaster Way, Ermine Business Park, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire, PE29 6XU

ar iyilar ivvater

From: DAVIES, Helen < DAVIESHM@parliament.uk >

Sent: 23 September 2020 14:38